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Greetings! 

It is hard to believe summer and fall are over and winter is here! The past seven months have 

been a blur! My husband, daughter, and I welcomed our son Theodore into the world on July 1. 

We had a wonderful summer, but between the sleepless nights caring for a newborn, and the ex-

hausting days spent chasing around a 2-year-old, we were ready for fall and a little more routine 

in our lives! I was fairly nervous to serve as MEHA President and to start off my run by being out 

on maternity leave, but fortunately the organization has an amazing group of Board and Commit-

tee members whom have helped me through the transition. Thank you! Now that my personal 

chaos is subsiding, Iôm feeling a little more comfortable serving as your President. It has been a 

busy year; 2017 was a wonderful year and Iôm looking forward to what 2018 brings!  

One of the wonderful things that happened in 2017, was the 2017 FDA Central Region Retail 

Food Protection Seminar and NEHA Region 4 Education Conference. The conference was a huge 

success! Thank you to the planning committee for all of your hard work and dedication to making 

the conference possible. It took 15 months of planning, but all the time and effort put into plan-

ning the conference definitely paid off. This was evident from the rave reviews we received from 

attendees. There were so many great speakers, networking events, and socializing! Hosting 370 

attendees from 17 different states is an amazing accomplishment. Thank you to everyone who 

attended and was a part of the conference. 

Now that our big event is over, we can start looking forward to the MEHA Winter Conference, 

which will be held on January 25, 2018 at the University of Minnesota St. Paul Campus. Check 

out the MEHA website at https://mehaonline.org/meha-winter-conference/ to review the agenda 

and register!  The agenda is packed with excellent speakers, including Bill Marler from the 

Marler Clark law firm in Seattle. He will be speaking on the latest in food safety litigation. Also, 

plan to attend the networking event following the conference which will be held at Lake Monster 

Brewing (http://www.lakemonsterbrewing.com/). And donôt forget to mark your calendars for the 

MEHA Spring Conference which will be held at Ruttgerôs Bay Lake Lodge May 9-11, 2018 

(http://ruttgers.com/). If you want to get involved with the planning for these conferences or are 

interested in getting more involved with MEHA in general, please reach out to me or another 

committee/board member. Also, please consider volunteering with MEHA on January 13 at Open 

Arms of Minnesota, we will be preparing meals for people with life-threatening illnesses in the 

Twin Cities.  

Lastly, I know this time of year is busy, the holidays can definitely be a time of stress. Dr. Robert 

Veninga presented at the fall conference on how to better be resilient, and I will definitely be tak-

ing his reminders to heart this holiday season: (1) Attitude is everything, (2) Most problems are 

solvable, (3) Be thankful, (4) Laugh often, and (5) Focus your dreams. I hope you have a wonder-

ful fall and holidays and donôt hesitate to reach out to me if you have any questions about the or-

ganization. Please get involved ï we have a spot for you! 

 

Sincerely, 

Nicole Hedeen 

(651) 201-4075 

President.meha@gmail.com 

https://mehaonline.org/meha-winter-conference/
http://www.lakemonsterbrewing.com/
http://ruttgers.com/
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University of Minnesota Extension Educators Win National Food 

Safety Award 

 

 Minnesota Environmental Health Association's sustaining members, Suzanne Driessen and Kathy Brandt, 

University of Minnesota Extension food safety educators received the 2017 National Food Safety Award by 

the National extension Association of Family & Consumer Sciences. The food safety award recognizes out-

standing innovative educational programs.  

 

Educators received this yearôs food safety award for Safe Food Sampling at Farmersô Markets and Community 

Events program. It is an educational package with train-the-trainer curriculum, online publications and videos. 

From kale to kohlrabi, vendors learn to offer food samples safely. 

 

To make the Safe Food Sampling at Farmersô Markets and Community Events course readily available, a free 

online option was developed in 2016.The video series is accessible 24/7 on the Extension food safety website. 

Check it out at http://www.extension.umn.edu/food/food-safety/food-entrepreneurs/. 

 

For more information about the Safe Food Sampling at Farmersô Markets and Community Events Extension 

program, contact Kathy Brandt, brand030@umn.edu or Suzanne Driessen, driessen@umn.edu.  

http://www.extension.umn.edu/food/food-safety/food-entrepreneurs/
mailto:brand030@umn.edu
mailto:driessen@umn.edu


UPCOMING Events  

 

2018 MEHA Winter Conference 

U of M Continuing Education    

Center 

St. Paul, MN 

January 25, 2018 

 

MEHA Spring Conference 

Ruttgerôs Bay Lake Lodge 

Deerwood, MN 

May 10-11, 2018 
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Enclosed Sports Arena Program earns Excellence in Safety Award 
 
/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ 9ƴŎƭƻǎŜŘ {ǇƻǊǘǎ !ǊŜƴŀ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŦƻǊ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ !ƭōŜǊǘ 9Φ ¢ȅƭŘŜǎƭŜȅ        
9ȄŎŜƭƭŜƴŎŜ ƛƴ {ŀŦŜǘȅ !ǿŀǊŘΦ 

¢ƘŜ ŀǿŀǊŘ ǿŀǎ ŜŀǊƴŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǇǊƻπ
ƳƻǝƴƎ ǎŀŦŜ ǇǊŀŎπ ǝŎŜǎ ƛƴ ƛƴŘƻƻǊ ƛŎŜ 
ŀǊŜƴŀǎΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ƎƛǾŜƴ ōȅ ǘƘŜ LŎŜ 
{ƪŀǝƴƎ LƴǎǝǘǳǘŜ ƛƴ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛǝƻƴ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 
ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳϥǎ ŎƻƳπ ƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǇǊƻπ
ǘŜŎǝƴƎ aƛƴƴŜǎƻπ ǘŀϥǎ ƛŎŜ ŀǊŜƴŀ ǳǎŜǊǎ 
ŦǊƻƳ ŘŀƴƎŜǊƻǳǎ ŜƳƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ ŦǊƻƳ 
ŎƻƳōǳǎǝƻƴ Ǉƻǿπ ŜǊŜŘ ŜƴƎƛƴŜǎ ŀƴŘ 
ŜǉǳƛǇƳŜƴǘ ƭƛƪŜ ǊŜǎǳǊŦŀŎŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŜŘƎπ
ŜǊǎΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŀŎπ ŎŜǇǘŜŘ ōȅ aŀǊȅ 
bŀǾŀǊŀΣ YŜƭƭȅ {ƳŜƭǘȊŜǊΣ WƻƘƴ hƭπ
ǎƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ 5ŀƴ ¢ǊŀƴǘŜǊΦ YŜƭƭȅ ŀƴŘ 
WƻƘƴ Ǝƻ ƻǳǘ ƻƴ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ƛƴŘƻƻǊ ƛŎŜ 
ŀǊŜƴŀ ƛƴǎǇŜŎǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ŜȄŀƳƛƴŜ ŀƛǊ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅ ǊŜŎƻǊŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ƳƻƴƛǘƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŀƛǊ ŦƻǊ ŎŀǊōƻƴ ƳƻƴƻȄƛŘŜ ό/hύ 
ŀƴŘ ƴƛǘǊƻƎŜƴ ŘƛƻȄƛŘŜ όbhнύΦ 
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MEHA Stipend Award Recipient for FDA/NEHA Region 4            

Conference 

Submitted by Jacob Neuharth, EHS 

Anoka County Community Health & Environmental Services 
 

From 2012 to 2014, I worked with the Wisconsin Department of Health Services as a public 

health sanitarian for the Wisconsin Dells. In the 8 square miles of the Dells, there are about 

400 licensed pools and water attractions. At the NEHA Region 4 Educational Conference, I 

met up with former coworkers from Wisconsin and attended a session by Sauk Countyôs 

Shayna Dye on what working in the Dells is like. While it was great fun to relive my 

Sconnie days, the session that captivated me was ñBreathing Life into Soil: Turning Urban 

Soils into Carbon Sinksò by James Doten of the Minneapolis Health Department. 

 

James has been getting his hands dirty with biochar. Organic matter that has been heated in 

an oxygen-free environment, biochar is a porous soil amendment that retains water and nu-

trients and is a stable form of carbon that can remain in the earth for centuries. Climate 

change is being driven by carbon dioxide, released from the consumption of fossil fuels, and 

most mitigation efforts are focused on reducing emissions but biochar is about sequestering 

carbon, locking it up so that it canôt contribute to global warming. Working with the 

Shakopee Mdewakanton Sioux Community, James has been testing the effectiveness of bio-

char in test gardens in the Phillips neighborhood of south Minneapolis, gardens whose pro-

duce is then donated to local food banks.   

 

What inspired me about Jamesô work was the intersectionality it embodied; mitigating cli-

mate change, improving soil health and fertility, feeding underserved communities fresh lo-

cal produce, and creating new opportunities for minority-operated businesses. Working in 

the field of environmental health can seem routine at times, inspecting kitchens doesnôt feel 

particularly grand but attending ñBreathing Life into Soilò reminded me that we are all part 

of a bigger picture. The CDC estimates that over the past century, public health initiatives 

have increased the average American lifespan by 25 years, my entire life so far. Biochar 

gives me hope that in the next century of our rapidly changing world, while we continue to 

protect the public from the environment, we can also help the public live with it. 
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FDA Central Region Seminar & NEHA Region 4 Education 

Conference 

Minneapolis, MN 

September 19-21, 2017 

 

Michelle Messer and Angie Cyr, MDH, at the 

registration desk and break-out area sponsored 

by Kwik Trip and Caribou Coffee. 


